
Repsol donated 10,000 to WRSD which will be used to create land based learning carts of tools
and supplies to give kids the opportunity to explore the curriculum in the outdoors.

Obsidian Energy made a 10,000 Donation to our division's Hope and Dignity project.  The Hope
and Dignity Project is an organization that helps adolescents in our communities with mostly
hygiene products but also gives out gifts at Christmas time.

Construction on the Charlotte Small elementary and David Thompson Highschool continues and
is going quickly due to the warm weather we had during the early winter.

The contract for our new Power House Campus in Drayton Valley has been awarded but the
contractor will not be announced until after it's been finalized.

We were presented with the Technology and Maintenance Accountability report.  They are
available attached to the December board meeting minutes.

We met with MLA's Jason Nixon and Mark Smith.  This is a yearly meeting we plan for every
December.  We thanked them for our new projects within our division.  We also mentioned our
concern with the draft curriculum, increasing insurance costs,  concern with the offloading of
vaccine procedures, flexibility with our divisions reserves, and addressed learning gaps as a
result of the pandemic.


